OFFICER WHO LAUNCHED RHODE ISLAND STATE POLICE’S CANINE UNIT RETIRES AFTER 25 YEARS 
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State police Sgt. Matthew Zarrella retired Friday after a 25-year career, marked by his building of the state police canine unit. 
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NORTH KINGSTOWN, R.I. — Sgt. Matthew T. Zarrella retired on Friday after 25 years with the Rhode Island State Police. So did Buster, his bomb-detecting K9 partner.
Buster and Zarrella both had careers in the Marines before joining the state police.
Related
· 12-10-2013: R.I. State Police K-9 specialist featured on 'Today' show 
The pair’s last call was for Tuesday’s inauguration of Governor Raimondo, Zarrella said Friday. They worked at “clearing the seating, making sure there were no explosives anywhere.” Buster, who did two tours of duty in Afghanistan before teaming with Zarrella two years ago, also helped ensure security for the Boston Marathon last year.
Zarrella, 52, is credited with building the state’s canine unit to a force of 17 handlers and 17 specialized dogs that are trained to track suspects and missing persons, to find human remains, or to detect drugs, explosives or arson.
 
Zarrella “leaves with the respect and admiration of the entire division of the state police,” Col. Steven G. O’Donnell said.
“Although there are many others who worked with canines, Matt Zarrella was the state police pioneer in taking our canine unit to the next level,” the state police superintendent said. “He was very successful in what he did.”
Zarrella, who assisted in searches elsewhere in the United States and in Vietnam, Bolivia and Colombia, is the subject of a documentary that will premiere this year: “Reliance: The Inside Story of Search & Rescue Dogs.” His stories appear in three books about working dogs: “K-9 Cops,” by Richard Rosenthal, “What the Dog Knows: The Science and Wonder of Working Dogs,” by Cat Warren and “Trust Your Dog: Police, Firefighters, and Military Officers Talk About Their K-9 Partners,” by Joan Plummer Russell.
He recalled his first case, of a 13-year-old boy missing in Burrillville in 1992. Zarrella had been told the state had no money for a search-and-rescue dog, so he trained his own Greater Swiss mountain dog, Hannibal, for a year. One day in May, after searchers had been unable to find the boy for nearly 30 hours, the off-duty Zarrella was asked if he could help.
“We conducted a track, it took me about 40 minutes,” Zarrella said Friday. “A helicopter could see the dog heading toward the boy.” As Zarrella followed, “I could see this little arm come up and hug him around his neck.”
Before Hannibal died unexpectedly of bloat in 1996, he located 10 bodies and found two missing persons alive. Zarrella has since worked with five more dogs.
German shepherds Panzer and Maximus went with him to Vietnam in 2003. They showed anthropologists where to dig to close the case of a pilot who had been missing since 1966.
Gunner was another Swiss mountain dog, and Eva, also a German shepherd, still lives with Zarrella. She’s 13. Eva was the state’s first disaster dog. “Now we have a whole disaster program,” Zarrella said in his last few hours on the job.
He has handed over the canine unit “to another capable sergeant, Eric Jones.”
As civilians, Zarrella and Buster will remain partners as Zarrella operates his business, American Patriot K9 Training.
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